
If FSS an larthair agus an larthuaiscirt
HSE West and North West 

7th August, 2025 

REF: PQ42317/25 

Ospideal na h-Ollscoile, Gaillimh 

University Hospital Galway 
GALWAY UNIVERSITY HOSPITALS 

General Manager's Office 

University Hospital Galway 

Newcastle Road 

Galway 

Tel: (091) 544200 

PQ: To ask the Minister for Health the reason individuals diagnosed with cancer in County Leitrim are now 

being referred to Galway instead of Dublin; and if she will make a statement on the matter. -Eamon Scanlon 

Dear Deputy Scanlon, 

The HSE has been requested to reply to you directly in the context of the request for information referenced 

above. 

In response to your query, we are not aware of any change in referral patterns pertaining to patients 

diagnosed with cancer from County Leitrim being referred to Galway instead of Dublin. 

Yours sincerely, 

Chris Kane 

General Manager 

Galway University Hospitals 
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